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More Electricity for Iraq as UNDP Completes Rehabilitation Works at Al-

Mussaib Power Station 

Baghdad – Al-Mussaib, 24 July 2012 –  UNDP Iraq recently visited the Al-Mussaib power station to 

commemorate the completion of rehabilitation works on one of the station’s units.  The works will now 

ensure a stable supply of 200 MW of electricity. “The project has been completed just in time to meet the 

peak of summer demand,” said a relieved Engineer Raheem of the Ministry of Electricity who managed 

this rehabilitation project which was financed by the United Nations Iraq Trust Fund through a generous 

contribution by the Government of Japan. 

“We hope that this project will contribute to overcoming the severe power shortages Iraq faces and help 

improve the daily lives of the Iraqi people,” said Peter Batchelor, UNDP Iraq’s Country Director during 

the visit. Engineer Amer Shelby, Manager of the Power Station expressed his gratitude. “On behalf of all 

Iraqi citizens, I thank UNDP, the UN Iraq Trust Fund and the Government of Japan for helping us 

complete this critical project.” 

90% of Iraqi households supplement the public network with private generators, and on average 

households receive less than 15 hours of electricity per day through a combination of the two. While 

Iraq’s supply of electricity is increasing, the country faces challenges in keeping pace with rising demand. 

Iraq generates only 8,000 of the estimated 15,000 megawatts of power currently required to meet 

domestic demand. The situation deteriorates further during the summer months when temperatures in 

some parts of the country can reach over 50 degrees Celsius. 

The Government of Japan contributed $33 million in aid for this project through the United Nations Iraq 

Trust Fund. The project’s main objective is to improve the supply of electricity through rehabilitating the 

boiler at the Al-Mussaib Power plant, the biggest of its kind in Iraq.  

For more information and media queries please contact  

UNDP Iraq’s Communications Team, press.iraq@undp.org, (+9626) 5608330 

 

To read more about electricity in Iraq read our fact sheet from  

http://www.iauiraq.org/documents/385/Electricity%20Factsheet_English_FINAL_v2.pdf 

About UNDP Iraq  



UNDP has worked to support the Government and people of Iraq since 1976 in the areas of democratic 

governance, poverty reduction, crisis prevention and recovery, and energy and environment. Since 2003, 

UNDP has been supporting a range of emergency physical rehabilitation projects to restore basic service 

delivery, including water and electricity.  

Most recently, UNDP has contributed to strengthening the democratic process in Iraq primarily through 

its support to the 2010 national elections. UNDP also continues to work on anti-corruption, rule of law, 

justice, human rights, public sector reform, disaster risk reduction, and environment and climate change 

issues. Supporting Iraq to achieve the Millennium Development Goals is among UNDP's top priorities as 

it will ensure a better life for millions of Iraqis. UNDP is committed to assist Iraq achieve these goals by 

2015 especially in the areas of enrolment in primary education, unemployment and access to safe and 

reliable water and sanitation services.  

For more on UNDP's work in Iraq please visit www.iq.undp.org 

 


